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Borough Bulletin  ~  6 October 2022 

Thursday 6 October 2022 
Grade 6 TimeZone Excursion  

Grade 2 Sleepover 

Thursday 13 October 2022 Kindness Crusaders – Dress Up Day Fundraiser -  Gold Coin 

Friday 21 October 2022 Swimming Program commences 

Friday 28 October 2022 Swimming Program – Session 2 

Monday 31 October 2022 Curriculum Day – Pupil-free Day 

Tuesday 1 November 2022 Melbourne Cup Day Public Holiday 

Wednesday 2 November 2022 Tennis Excursion – Grade 3 to Grade 6 

Thursday 3 November 2022 Prep & Grade 1 Breakfast 

Friday 4 November 2022 
2023 Prep Orientation Session 1 – 9:30am to 10:30am 

Swimming Program – Session 3 

Friday 11 November 2022 

2023 Prep Orientation Session 2 – 9:30am to 10:30am 

Swimming Program – Session 4 

Remembrance Day Service 10:50am 

Tuesday 8 November 2022 Southern Cross Recycling Pick up  

Friday 18 November 2022 
2023 Prep Orientation Session 3 – 9:30am to 10:30am 

Swimming Program – Session 5 

Friday 25 November 2022 
2023 Prep Orientation Session 4 – 9:30am to 10:30am 

Swimming Program – Session 6 

Friday 2 December 2022 Swimming Program – Session 7 

Tuesday 6 December 2022 Year 7 Orientation Day 

Thursday 8 December 2022 Grade 6 Graduation 

Friday 9 December 2022 
Grade 6 Big Day Out 

2022 Semester 2 Academic Reports to go home 

Monday 12 December 2022 Christmas Picnic 

Tuesday 13 December 2022 Meet Your 2022 Teacher – 9:00am to 11:00am 

Friday 16 December 2022 Tabloid Sports Day & Ice Cream Truck Visit 

Monday 19 December 2022 Last Day of School for 2022 – Normal dismissal time at 3:30pm 

Tuesday 20 December 2022 Professional Practice Day – Pupil-free Day 

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/
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Principal’s Report 

Well done to our students for the smooth start they’ve had to the term!  Term Four is always busy with many 

regular extracurricular activities, including Swimming, Grade Two Sleepover, Prep/One Breakfast, Grade 6 

Excursions, Graduation and our Christmas picnic.  Our Discovery unit this term is focussing on Physical and 

Mental Wellbeing and staff have planned events to promote our students’ health and happiness.  From the 

excitement and smiles on our Grade Two students’ faces today in preparation for their sleepover tonight, and 

the Grade Sixes before and after their excursion, I’d say we’re off to a good start. 

Gratitude Diaries were introduced across the school this week as research shows that expressing gratitude 

(being thankful for people and situations) can improve your physical and mental health.  Journalling what 

they are grateful for in their daily lives will be a huge boost for our students’ wellbeing.  

The benefits of yoga for our physical and mental health are also well documented and we are very fortunate 

that one of our grandparents, Jane Johnston, has over twenty years of experience teaching Yoga, 

Mindfulness, Meditation & working in early childhood development and will be running weekly sessions with 

our Grade Prep – Two students this term.  Next Monday 10th October is Mental Health Day and Jane will run 

a session with the whole school at 10.30am on the oval.  (If families have a yoga mat to send along for your 

child to use, that will greatly support our school supplies).  The yoga session will be followed by a healthy 

snack.  The benefits of yoga are further explained on Jane’s website www.balancedkidsyoga.com.au. 

The Lego Discovery room continues to promote collaboration and creative problem-solving for our students, 

especially the Lego Extension Group.  We continue to have Breakfast Club each Wednesday morning run by 

our Wellbeing Worker Robyn and regular volunteers, Sarah and Tony, as well as our student leaders, Bella 

and Maisie, offering breakfast snacks on the other days.  Our Kindness Crusaders have organised a special 

day next Thursday with lunchtime activities planned and our PE teacher, Leo runs a regular lunchtime sport 

club.  With the Library opening at lunchtimes on Wednesdays, activities at the Friendship Tree each day 

organised by our Wellbeing Leaders, coding, tennis and choir rehearsals, our students have many 

opportunities both in class time and during breaks, to develop their mental and physical health. 

Shade Sail Completion 

We were very excited to see the new shade sail installed during the week.  I’m sure you’ll agree it has greatly 

enhanced the amphitheatre area and will be of great benefit to our students.  The provision of shade over the 

seating is not only SunSmart, it gives teachers another terrific outdoor learning space to use. 

 

Greensborough Walk Excursion 

Next Friday 14th October, twenty of our Grade 3/4 volunteers will again have the 

opportunity to support our community by watering the gardens in Greensborough Walk 

in front of Watermarc.  This is a Banyule Council initiative and our students are eager 

to continue in the program and attend during their lunch hour.  Banyule Council is keen 

to promote Greensborough Walk and Rediscover Local, and, as a thank you to our 

students, they will again run an exercise session for us in the large promenade area, 

followed by a snack.  After our previous visit, Banyule Council staff were high in their 

praise of our students’ behaviour and appreciative of their support.  

 

http://www.balancedkidsyoga.com.au/


Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

Staffing Profile 

Our planning for 2023 is gaining momentum and below is our proposed grade structure for 2023 based on 

all the information we currently have for staffing and enrolments.  You’ll note that there are several changes 

to our staffing profile, and we’re very pleased we can confirm Bronwyn Seedeen accepted ongoing 

employment as 0.2 Visual Arts teacher and that STEM will be scheduled P- 6 on a weekly basis, as is PE. 

Jesse Stephens has changed to Grade 5/6 as we have a professional responsibility to consider staff requests 

to teach different grade levels to further develop their professional practice and knowledge.  Over the holidays 

we were advised of a further change and we congratulate Erin Donaldson who has been successful in 

applying for a new position in 2023.  We know Erin has been seeking further leadership opportunities and we 

support her decision to attain her goals in her teaching career.  Erin will be on 12 months leave from DET 

and we are currently advertising for a 12-month fixed term position. 

Teachers have asked students to nominate friendship groups so we can begin the process of allocating 

students to their 2023 grades. This is a very lengthy process, and we need this information to assist us with 

our planning.  The process also includes teachers’ consideration of students’ friendship groups, school data 

on academic abilities and needs, and parent input on specific requests for their children. 

We will be finalising grades by October 24th, so we can begin handover of student information from this 

year’s teacher to next.  Therefore, if parents or caregivers have any specific requests for next year it’s very 

important that you send in your requests via email, phone, handwritten note or in person, to the office, 

Margaret or myself by Friday October 21st so this can be factored into decision making.  We are usually 

able to accommodate requests, however if not, parents will be contacted to discuss further, before grades 

are finalised. 

Notification of 2023 grades will be sent home with reports on Friday December 9th and students will meet 

their 2023 teachers and spend the morning with them on Tuesday 13th December. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Program Staffing 
Prep Jill Chen  

Grade 1/2 A Claire Storey 0.5 & Alison Gibson 0.5 

Grade 1/2 B Laura Tillotson 

Grade 3/4 A Rebecca Gauci 

Grade 3/4 B Currently Advertised 

Grade 5/6 A Paula Ly 

Grade 5/6 B Jesse Stephens 

Library Francesca Ciavola  

Visual Arts Bronwyn Seedeen 

Physical Education  Leo Derrick 

STEM  

Science, Technology, Engineering and 

Maths 

Leo Derrick 

Integration Aides 

Emilia Sacchetta 

Kylie Freestone 

Lynette Taylor 

Sarah Krupa 

Claire Embling 

Business Manager Mehgan Uren 

Assistant Principal Margaret Hirth 

Principal Angela Morritt 



Southern Cross Recycling  

This term we will be collecting items for Southern Cross Recycling on Tuesday 8th November to coincide 

with Recycling Week.  There have been significant changes to what SCR will collect and recycle.  We ask 

families to only bring clean, wearable clothing, shoes, hats, handbags, belts, accessories, toys, towels, 

sheets, pillowcases and doona covers.  Books, DVDs, CDs and household items are NO longer able to 

be sent along.  A flyer has been included later in the newsletter explaining clarifying what can/can’t be 

collected and what happens to the donated items.  We ask families to please only send along the listed items, 

as we have to pay for the removal of items not collected. 

Southern Cross pays us an amount based on the weight of items which goes towards Grade 6 Graduation 

celebrations.  Prior to collection, if any families spy a ‘treasure’ in the recycled goods they would like to take 

home, just contact the office to make a donation.  As we are paid by weight, a gold or silver coin donation 

would be sufficient. 

Smile Squad six-month fluoride varnish visit 

The HealthAbility Smile Squad team are heading back to our school to complete six-monthly fluoride varnish 

applications for those students who have provided consent.  Fluoride varnish applications help make sure 

students have the best chance of preventing tooth decay, so we’re excited Smile Squad are coming back. 

Consent for this fluoride varnish application was provided when students’ initial consent forms were returned.  

However, if anyone has changed their mind and do not wish to receive a fluoride varnish application, they 

can contact HealthAbility directly to let them know.  Please contact the Smile Squad team on: 0405 990 729 

or michelle.duclos@healthability.org.au. 

The Smile Squad team look forward to visiting soon. 

SunSmart 

Thank you to families who have ensured children have their hats at school each day.  There are still a small 

number of children who are forgetting to bring their hats and are required to play in undercover areas.  This 

often means they are restricted in their choice of games or friends they play with.  We encourage students to 

keep their hats at school or if they walk to and from school, to keep them in their bags.  Hats are required 

when we walk to swimming beginning Friday 21st October, so we urge families to purchase a new hat from 

the office if your child has lost theirs. 

Reminder: Curriculum Days Term 4 

Families are reminded that Monday October 31st is a Curriculum Day and students will not attend school.  

Staff will be moderating student work samples and working on assessment and reporting.  The last day of 

Term Four, Tuesday 20th December, is our final Professional Practice Day for the year and is also a student 

free day.  Teachers will be planning for 2023 classes on this day.   

The last day for students will be Monday 19th December and school will finish at 3.30pm.  Please contact 

OSHClub if you require your children to attend on Tuesday 20th December. 

Congratulations to Maddie J. who is competing in the Regional Athletics Carnival next Wednesday 12th 

October in Shot Put.  Maddie has been diligently practising over the holidays and we wish her all the best! 

Angela Morritt 

 

 

2023 Prep Enrolments 

The end of the year is fast approaching, if you know anyone who is coming to Greensborough Primary next 

year, please advise them to register their details as soon as possible, (this includes siblings of current 

students) as  we will be finalising numbers in the Prep class. 

Principal 

 

 

mailto:michelle.duclos@healthability.org.au


LEGO Extension Group 

“We met with Mrs Hirth and voted on the kits we wanted to build.  

We were so excited when they arrived, and each group voted on 

which Lego Kit we’d build.  We were really enthusiastic to start 

building and we had a lot of fun.  We’re really excited to continue 

next week.”  

Reese, Patrick and Xavier 

• Ferrari 

• Batwing 

• Raptor 

• Jedi Training 

• McLaren Formula One Race 

Car 

• Winnie The Pooh 

• Retro Spaceship 

• Treehouse 



2022 Swimming Program 

The 2022 Swimming Program will be running over seven weekly sessions commencing Friday 21st October, 

and ending Friday 2nd December 2022.  The Swimming Program Timetable is listed below for your reference.  

Parents are very welcome to assist with escorting students when walking to WaterMarc as well as helping 

students to get changed.  Please note any parents in the change rooms will be required to have a Volunteer 

Working With Children’s Card. 

There is no cost to families for the 2022 Swimming Program as the school has diligently put aside the 

Education Department’s annual funding contributions form 2022, 2021 and 2022 and this means your child’s 

2022 lesson fee is fully covered. 

Each Friday: 

2022 Swimming Program 

Grades 
Depart 
School 

Lesson Time 
Depart 

WaterMarc 
Arrive 
School 

Prep 
Grade 1/2A 

9:00am 9:30am to 10:15am 10:30am 10:45am 

Grade 1/2B 
Grade 3/4A 
Grade 3/4B – Grade 3 only 

9:45am 10:15am to 11:00am 11:15am 11:30am 

Grade 3/4B – Grade 4 only 
Grade 5/6A  
Grade 5/6B 

10:30am 11:00am to 11:45am 12:00pm 12:15pm 

For each session of the Swimming Program students will be required to attend in their full school uniform.  

You will need to provide the following items: 

 Bathers 

 Towel 

 Swimming goggles (optional) 

 Swimming cap (optional) 

 Spare pair of socks 

 Spare pair of underpants 

 Comb/brush 

 Plastic bag (for transporting wet towel and bathers) 

 Extra snack (for our hungry swimmers) 

 



Matific Olympiad 

During Term 2, our extension Magic Maths class participated in the Matific Olympiad.  Everyone had a 

fantastic time exploring Adventure Island and earning stars by solving challenging questions.  We all worked 

extremely hard to earn as many stars as we could to be in the draw to win some awesome prizes.  

Congratulations to Lachie, Bella and Liam for earning 300 stars!  As a team, we also entered a social media 

draw and won Amazon Gift vouchers, what an achievement! 

Well done team, we can’t wait for next year’s competition. 

Miss Ly 
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Student Wellbeing 

Hi Everyone,  

OK, yes, I am an animal lover, especially dogs! 

Wow, term 4!  It has been great to be onsite this year and 

with such an AWESOME TEAM who have planned exciting 

learning experiences once again for this term. 

 

 

It has been good seeing all the students and staff refreshed from their term 

break!  As I have said before, IT TAKES A VILLAGE TO RAISE A CHILD!  

Many culture groups around the world still have THAT VILLAGE, in which 

extended families live together or close by, and where those in the local 

village/community look out for each other. 

 

Today in Australia OUR VILLAGE is often very different as 

families are often separated by distance and we often don’t know 

our neighbours due to busy lives.  Today the school plays a very 

important part in OUR VILLAGE, especially around social 

emotional and wellbeing support and learning for the student as 

well as their family.  Links to appropriate support are made. We 

endeavour to work together for the best outcomes for students 

and families, which in turn will extend to favourable outcomes in 

the community. 

 

So, I look forward to furthering ongoing and new connections as part of 

your ‘VILLAGE’! 

 

 

 
 

Take care & stay well! 

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing 

Mondays 10:00am to 3:00pm & Wednesdays 8:30am to 1:30pm 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 

 

The Kindness Crusaders 

The Kindness Crusaders are having a ‘Dress Up’ day next Thursday 13 October 2022.  Please see the 

poster below for details.  All your gold coin donations will be sent to the Balinese Charity who looks after 

needy animals.  We are all looking forward to a very fun day and appreciate everyone’s support. 

Claire Embling  

Kindness Crusaders Coordinator 
  

(just for fun!!!)   

 

mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au
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Library 

This term we will be processing over a hundred new books for the students to borrow.  This bounty includes 

the very popular "The Bad Guys 16".  Thank you to the families who have donated to the 2022 Voluntary 

Library Fund and to everyone who supported our Book Fair.  Your generous contributions have assisted us 

to keep our library well stocked with classic and popular fiction. 

 Please remember to bring in LIBRARY BAGS when borrowing. 

Also, if you have any plastic Coles or Woolworths shopping bags at home could you please donate them to 

the Library. 

Happy Reading, 

Thank you, 

Ms Ciavola  and Sarah Krupa 

Library Team 

 

 

Scholastic Book Club 

Dear families,  the last Book Club catalogue for 2022 will be coming 

home with your children this week.  It contains lots of Christmas books 

–  several for only $3.00, and for all of the Bad Guys fans out there, 

episode 16 is out as well.  Orders are due by Friday 21st October 

and can be placed online via the Scholastic website or simply fill in 

the order form in the back of the catalogue and hand your order and 

payment to the office. 

As a service to families, orders can be held at the office for parents to collect or orders can be sent home 

with students.  Please note your preference for delivery on your order forms or call the office. 

Thank you again for your support and hope you enjoy the new catalogue. 

Claire Embling  

Book Club Coordinator 
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Pupil of the Week 

2022 ~ Term 3 ~ Week 9 

Prep Will 
For his dedication to improving his writing and always taking on 

feedback.  Well done! 

Grade 1/2 A Jasper 
For working so hard during writing.  Your improvement is Out of 
Sight! 

Grade 1/2 B Ella  
For demonstrating the school values every day.  Particularly, caring 

for her friends. 

Grade 3/4 A Sofian 
For his fantastic Friendship Acrostic Poem he wrote for ‘R U Ok? 

Day’. 

Grade 3/4 B Joel Outstanding work on your South American Information Report, Joel! 

Grade 5/6 A Madison 
For her determination and dedication in learning new techniques for 
Shot Put.  Good luck in Regionals!! 

Grade 5/6 B  Mia 
For her outstanding effort during Discovery, your animation is 

coming along nicely. 

Library Maisie  34B Maisie you always brighten up the library.  Thank you! 

PE Jasmine  Prep For showing focus and determination in physical activities. 

STEM Gino  12A For working on his cooperation skills and trying his best 

2022 ~ Term 3 ~ Week 10 

Prep Arlowe 
For showing great enthusiasm towards her learning and always 
lending a helpful hand to anyone who needs it! 

Grade 1/2A Mary For her wonderful effort with her writing this week. 

Grade 1/2 B Kashvika For writing and publishing a fantastic Narrative. 

Grade 3/4 A Ivy 
For her Rainbow Rooftop Garden she made in our creative Lego 
session. 

Grade 3/4 B Lizzie 
For your enthusiasm to improve your writing and challenging 
yourself!  Great work! 

Grade 5/6 A Harmony For your fantastic effort during our writing project!  Well done! 

Grade 5/6 B  Naihi 
For his outstanding presentation on Orangutans, it was informative 
and engaging. 

PE Matthew  56B For being a wonderful helper and showing great strides. 

STEM Jasper  12A For working well with others and supporting everybody. 
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